
April 2025 

Dear Honorable Legislator,

On behalf of nonprofit and community leaders committed to serving the Inland Empire’s most vulnerable 

residents, we write to express our strong opposition to legislation that would result in significant 

cuts to Medicaid and/or Medi-Cal in California. These cuts would jeopardize access to vital health care 

for our highest-need populations and destabilize the economy in our region.  

Medicaid/Medi-Cal provides coverage to 15 million Californians—including over 2 million residents or 

over 42% of the total population in the Inland Empire (Riverside and San Bernardino counties). 

Representing the 4th and 1st largest counties by geographic territory in the contiguous United States, 

Medicaid provides crucial health and safety-net services to families and children, seniors, pregnant moms, 

disabled adults, and those with mental health and chronic and life-threatening health conditions. 

From the perspective of nonprofit and community-based organizations that work with low-income and 

high-need residents every day, we see firsthand the importance of access to quality health services.  

More than half of non-disabled Medicaid enrollees are working low-wage jobs in local businesses or 

organizations. Receiving health coverage through Medicaid allows members to focus on supporting their 

family, maintaining a job and boosting the local economy through workforce stability.  

To be clear, cuts to funding would have devastating consequences not only for those who rely on services 

but for the entire healthcare system and local economy. Reduced funding would put additional strain on 

hospitals and health systems, reducing critical programs such as maternal and child health services, 24/7 

emergency care and mental health support. Resulting devasting effects will include staff layoffs and 

almost certain closures of facilities – increasing unemployment, overwhelming emergency rooms and 

community health providers, increasing distances and wait times for all residents to access services, and 

worsening health outcomes across the region. 
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As you consider measures that could lead to substantial reductions in Medicaid/Medi-Cal funding – 

including changes to eligibility or covered services, or reductions to whole-person care – we ask you to 

maintain funding levels to protect the health and well-being of millions of Inland Empire residents. 

As nonprofit and community leaders, we value pairing strong community-based support, volunteers, and 

philanthropy with reliable government programs – and cuts to Medicaid/Medi-Cal would be felt deep and 

wide by families and seniors across our region. 

We respectfully urge you to uphold our shared commitment to ensuring that all individuals, regardless of 

economic status, have access to the care they need to live healthy, productive lives. We will continue to 

collectively advocate for the protection of Medicaid/Medi-Cal funding, and if you would like any 

additional information, please feel free to contact me, IEHP Foundation CEO Greg Bradbard, directly at 

(909) 296-7047 or by email at Greg.Bradbard@iehpfoundation.org.

Sincerely, 

Greg Bradbard  

Chief Executive Officer 

IEHP Foundation  

Michelle Decker  

Chief Executive Officer 

Inland Empire Community 

Foundation 

Diana Fox 

Executive Director 

Reach Out  

Jennifer O’Farrell  

Chief Executive Officer 

Healthy Valley Foundation

Damien O’Farrell 

Chief Executive Officer 

Parkview Legacy Foundation 

Susan Gómez  

Chief Executive Officer 

Inland Empire Community 

Collaborative  

Inland Empire Children’s 

Cabinet  

Annette Nwandu 

Project Director  

W.I.N.G. Foundation

Cesar Navarrete 

Executive Director 

Children’s Fund  

Pastor Samuel J. Casey 

Congregations Organized for 

Prophetic Engagement 

(COPE) 

Tawnon Green  

Executive Director 

Dreams Training Facility 

Lolofi Soaki 

Executive Director 

MALO Motivating Action 

Leadership Opportunity 

Alyssa Cotter  

Executive Director  

Hope Through Housing 

Foundation 

Jeff Little  

Inland Housing Solutions 

Cheryl-Marie Hansberger, 

Ed.D. 

Chief Executive Officer  

Family Service Association  

Theresa Zarour 

Community Heart Feed the 

Need  

Carmen Estrada  

Inland Caregiver Resource 

Center  

Rev. Benita Ramsey 

Rainbow Pride Alliance 

Reako Davis  

Chief Operating Officer 

A Greater Hope  

David Batista  

Chief Executive Officer 

AHMC Healthcare  

Javier H. Lopez, Ph.D. 

Executive Director  

Valley Restart Shelter  

Carmen Estrada  

Inland Coalition on Aging 

Sloane Keane 

CEO 

Big Brothers Big Sister of 

OC & the Inland Empire  

Christie Jenkins 

Head Coach 

Los Angeles Kings Sled & 

Hockey  

Dolores Green, MBA 

Chief Executive Officer  

Riverside County Medical 

Association  
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Maribel Nunez  

Executive Director  

Inland Equity Community 

Land Trust  

 

Dr. Sue Suh 

President  

Smile Unto Him 

 

Phillip Burch  

Protecting Healthcare for 

Families & Seniors in the 

Inland Empire 

Central County United Way  

 

Gayle Hepner  

Executive Director  

REACH 

 

Darryn Harris 

Chief Government Affairs & 

Community Relations Officer 

St. John's Community Health 

 

Yvonne Bell 

President and CEO 

Clinicas de Salud del Pueblo 

dba Innercare 

 

Monica Robles  

Founder & President  

Asociación de 

Emprendedor@s 

 

Felicia Brown  

Chief Executive Officer  

Let Spirit Lead, Inc.  

 

Jenna LeComte-Hinely 

HARC, Inc.  

 

Isabel Torres 

Founder  

Ives Torres Foundation  

 

Betty Volk  

Financial Coordinator  

Volunteers for Veterans 

Foundation  

 

Jarrod McNaughton, MBA, 

FACHE  

Chief Executive Officer  

Inland Empire Health Plan  

 

David Miranda 

The Castro Miranda 

Foundation  

 

Ninfa Delgado 

Vice President, Operations & 

Chief Operating Officer  

Riverside Community Health 

Foundation  

 

Lloyd Dixon  

Board Chair  

High Desert New 

Beginnings, Inc. 

 

Vanessa Vizard  

Owner  

Vizard Marketing & PR LLC  

 

Dayla Harom 

FORCES 

 

Michelle Young  

Founder  

Second Chance of Hope Inc.  

 

Frank Kelly  

Executive Director  

No Drugs America Assoc. 

Inc.  

 

Lisa M. Molina  

Founder 

Solid Ground Wellness in 

Recovery  

 

Janice Rooths  

Executive Director  

Center Against Racism and 

Trauma Inc.  

 

Dr. Sayida Peprah-Wilson 

Executive Director  

Diversity Uplifts, Inc. 

Maternal Health Network of 

San Bernardino 

Amy Konopka 

Managing Director  

The Lemonade House  

 

Dan Flores  

Executive Director  

Mary’s Mercy Center  

 

Ann Marie Gallant 

EOC Director 

Diocese of San 

Bernardino/Riverside 

 

Beth Burt  

Executive Director  

Autism Society Inland 

Empire  

 

Robin Kilcoyne 

Executive Director  

Queen of Hearts Therapeutic 

Riding Center, Inc. 

 

Victoria Stephan 

Executive Director  

Inland Empire Community 

Health Initiative (IE-CHI) 

 

Deanna Wilson  

Executive Director  

High Desert Community 

Foundation  

 

Debbie A. Cannon  

Executive Director  

Academy for Grassroots 

Organizations  

 

John K. Sprogis  

United Cerebral Palsy of the 

Inland Empire 

 

Shawn Prokopec 

Chief Executive Officer  

Anthesis  

 

Rocio Aguayo 

Director of Finance  

Inland Empire Prism 

Collective  
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Melinda Cordero Bárzaga 

Associate Director  

Visión Y Compromiso 

Tina K Hughes  

Chief Executive Officer 

Inland Valley Recovery 

Services  

Adriana Jimenez 

Founder  

Give for a Smile  

Mary Jo Ramirez 

Executive Director  

California Family Life Center 

Angelica Alvarez 

Program Director  

El Sol Neighborhood 

Educational Center (EL SOl) 

Chris Christensen  

Chief Executive Officer 

Desert Healthcare District & 

Foundation 

Leticia DeLara  

Chief Executive Officer 

RAP Foundation  

Karyn Young-Lowe 

Chief Executive Officer  

LightHouse Social Services 

Center  

Roger Uminski II 

CEO 

Citrus Counseling Services, 

Inc.  

Maria Murillo 

Regional Executive Director, 

Inland Empire  

Pacific Clinics  

Kyra Stewart 

Executive Director 

Family Service Association 

of Redlands  

Timothy Sean Ney 

Chief Executive Officer 

Catholic Charities San 

Bernardino & Riverside 

Rhonda Smith 

Executive Director  

California Black Health 

Network 

Jamie Lamb 

Chief Executive Officer 

Cedar House Life Change 

Center 

Dr. Jason Lohr 

CEO 

Sac Health 

Angelina Coe  

Executive Director  

Shelter from the Storm Inc. 

David McCoy 

Chief Executive Officer 

A Coming of Age Foster 

Family Agency 

Reverend Sheri Randolph 

First Congregational United 

Church of Christ-Barstow 

Maria-Felix Ryan 

Executive Director 

Promotoras y Promotores 

Foundation  

Kimberly Starrs 

President & CEO 

Inland Southern California 

United Way  

Cornelious Page Jr.  

Founder & CEO  

Community Health Action 

Network 

Joseph Quintana 

Executive Director  

Native Development 

Network 

Ian Gabriel  

Director of Collective Impact 

Lift to Rise 

Russell Degnan 

CEO 

Operation New Hope 

Carolyn Solar Fajardo 

CEO 

Feeding America  

Riverside | San Bernardino 

Luz Gallegos 

Executive Director  

TODEC Legal Center 

Linda A Harding Hicks 

Aquamotion Ability 

Foundation 

Sue Walker 

Mountain Homeless 

Coalition 
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